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October 14, 2019 
 
Ms. Cindi Hoover 
Planner II 
Kern County Planning Department 
2700 M Street, Suite 100 
Bakersfield, California  93301-2323 
VIA email:  hooverc@kerncounty.com 
 
Re: SCH# 2019090305 Pastoria Solar Project by Pastoris Solar Energy Company, LLC - 
Notice of Preparation 
 
Dear Ms. Hoover: 
 
The California Department of Water Resources’ (DWR) State Water Project’s (SWP) 
Division of Operations and Maintenance (O&M) has reviewed the Notice of Preparation of 
a Draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR) for the proposed Pastoria Solar Project.  We 
have the following comments.  
 
Project Description 
 
The proposed project is described as the installation of 350,000 PV panels in a gross area 
of 650 acres.  Construction is expected to last for approximately 240-construction days 
over a 12-month period occurring Monday through Friday between the hours of 7:00 am 
and 6:00 pm but may be subject to additional hours/days if needed.  Construction 
workforce is expected to peak at 400 individuals with an average of 190 individuals per 
day.  During the same 12-month construction period, approximately 5 to 10 trucks per day 
will deliver loads to the site. 
 
Specific Comments 
 
DWR appreciates the transportation impacts will be analyzed in the EIR.  Specifically, 
DWR is concerned about increased traffic due to the project’s proposed use of 
Edmonston Pumping Plant Road (Road), increased deterioration of the Road due to the 
proposed project.   
 
The Road currently serves as access for aggregate trucks, DWR personnel and vehicles, 
and Tejon Ranch personnel.  If the Road is used for delivery trucks and workforce 
vehicles involved in the solar project, those vehicles would need to enter and exit the 
Road at an agricultural road located approximately a 1/4-mile east of the bridge over the 
California Aqueduct along with the existing truck and other vehicle traffic.  The increase in  
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